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B.  N.A. NEWS 

Hello Everyone!! 

The holiday season is here and so are many of the fall coin shows, it seems like there is 

something going on every weekend.  The October two day show was a success thanks to 

Louis Resofsky, Hal and April Folckemer and all the dealers and volunteers for making it a 

success.  I would like to send a special thank you to John and Kathy Curr who run the front 

door and registrations flawlessly, this time it was a little more John rather than Kathy.  Jim 

Bucki had a great turnout from the boy scouts.  I am not sure on the exact number but the 

turnout was better than expected.  The next scout classes will be at the Gold and Silver Expo in 

April.  Both boy and girl scouts are invited to participate. We only have about 20 tables left 

for the Gold and Silver Expo, at the Fairgrounds in Hamburg.  If you or anyone you know are 

interested and haven't gotten a contract in yet, time is going by quickly.  It will be here 

before you know it.  Contact Lou Resofsky or Hal Folckemer for more info. 

In January we will start holding our club meetings on the second Tuesday of the month, 

PLEASE note the date changes.  This way we won't interfere with the dancers or the car 

shows and everyone should be able to hear what is going on rather than the music or 

parking problems during the car shows.  We will also be setting the food out a little later so 

we can get through more of the auction.  Thank you to all for making sure everyone gets 

through the food line at least once so they can get something to eat as many come from work 

right to the meeting and don't have a chance to stop before the meeting. 

Hal and April will be handing out the contracts for the monthly shows to current table 

holders first.  Dealers who want to stay at their current locations please make sure to let 

them know.  If there are any tables left, you can let Hal and April know that you are 

interested as there is a waiting list for the tables or if a dealer cancels for any reason we can 

contact you to fill the tables. 

Dealers please use your own discretion during inclement weather (snowstorm, rain, ice or 

any other acts of god that are out of our control) otherwise the show will go on as scheduled. 

Thanks and happy holidays to all, 

Eddie 
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B.N.A. Holiday Dinner 

 The B.N.A. is pleased to announce that we will hold our annual holiday dinner on Saturday, 

January 15, 2011 at the Polish Falcons Hall, 445 Columbia Ave., Depew, NY.  There will be a 

cash bar at 6 pm, dinner at 7 pm. 

Dinner includes Minestrone soup, Chef salad, warm bread sticks, Breaded pork chops with 

applesauce, stuffed Chicken Breast with sherried mushroom gravy, Au Gratin potatoes, 

vegetable combo, Sweet & sour cabbage, Vanilla ice cream with Creme de menthe topping.  

The cost is $10 per person.  Make checks payable to: THE BNA 

Mail to: 

THE BNA 

2496 GEORGE URBAN BLVD. 

DEPEW, N.Y.  14043 

Contact Lou Resofsky at 681-1300 before Dec. 31, 2010. 

mailto:buftat@verizon.net
http://www.the-bna.com/
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Niagara Frontier Coin Club 

The NFCC’s next meeting at the B.P.O. Elks Club located 

behind the Outlet Mall in Niagara Falls will be October18th. 

(Meetings are always the third Monday of the month all year 

long.)  Members begin to convene at about 6:30 P.M. or so for 

some numismatic chatter and/or to view other members’ 

auction offerings.  The drawing for 3 or 4 numismatic items 

will follow with the meeting soon underway, followed by the 

auction.  Guests are always welcome and new members are 

accepted at any time.  Stop by to check us out if you haven’t 

already done so.  If you have questions, call Tim Rafferty at 

236-7610.  
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Nov. 2010…. by Theresa Hjalmarson (B.N.A. & N.F.C.C. 

Secretary) 

 

Morin Post Coin & Stamp Bourse 

 

Dec. 19 - Third Sunday Bourse & Coin Auction at 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga 

Jan. 11 - Meeting at Polish Falcons in Depew/ 

Auction/ Refreshments/ Mini-Bourse.  

Members and non-members start to 

convene at 7:00PM.  The meeting is called 

to order at 7:30PM and the auction 

immediately follows the close of the 

meeting. 

Jan. 15 - B.N.A. Holiday Dinner at Polish Falcons in 

Depew, NY. 

Jan. 16 - Third Sunday Bourse & Coin Auction at 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga 

Feb. 8 - Meeting at Polish Falcons in Depew/ 

Auction/ Refreshments/ Mini-Bourse.  

Members and non-members start to 

convene at 7:00PM.  The meeting is called 

to order at 7:30PM and the auction 

immediately follows the close of the 

meeting. 

Feb. 20 - Third Sunday Bourse & Coin Auction at 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga 

 

 

 

 

B.N.A. Calendar 

There’s something for everyone at the Stamp, Coin, 

Postcard and Collectable Show at the Harvey D. Morin 

VFW Post #2940, 965 Center Road in West Seneca on 

December 12th. (Usually this bourse is held on the fourth 

Sunday of the month. This month it’s on the second Sunday 

so you can shop for Christmas gifts early.) Vic Drajem is 

constantly doing a good job of keeping the hall filled with 

dealers.  The hall is easily accessible with free admission 

and free parking.  If you need more info—716-433-7028 

(Glenn) or 716-656-8080 (Vic). 

Remaining 2010 dates as follows: Dec 12 

2011 dates: 

Jan 23  Feb 27  Mar 27 

 

Member Generosity 

 A special thank you to Dan Mancuso for donating the 

“2007 Standard Catalog of World Coins” to our library. 

 

October Convention 

It was another successful two day convention that was 

well attended, as nearly 300 people came through the 

door.  Everything ran smoothly and there were many 

positive comments expressed at the door.  Raffle ticket 

sales were steady and door prizes were offered 

throughout both days. The winners of the raffle were:  

       $5.00 Gold                 Alan Tomilo 

       $2.50 Gold                 Leo Kaminski 

        Four Silver $'s          Mark Inwood 

        Silver Eagles            Art Wachioak          Carl Swanson 

                                           Don Ford                  Pat Flynn 

                                           Joe Maciolek            Dan Domino 

                                           Joel Anderson 

I would like to thank the volunteers that gave of their 

time assisting at the entrance table .  Special thanks to 

Dan Mancuso, Frank Switalski and Don Ford.  

We now focus on our Gold and Silver Expo which will 

take place in April, 2011.  

Nov 2010……………………………………… John Curr 

 
 

In Memoriam 

 One of our Club members, a former veteran coin collector, 

passed away last month.  Bill Smith and his wife Marna were 

both dedicated supporters of the B.N.A.  We always saw 

them together at so many Club functions: meetings, auctions, 

Get-Togethers, parties, picnics and Third Sunday Bourse 

gatherings. 

Most of us knew Bill by name and many by sight and we all 

knew that he was fighting a losing battle with cancer 

recently.  But he kept up his (and our) spirits through it all 

with his soft sense of humor and his enthusiastic love of life. 

Bill was a member of ECCSC for over ten years and also a 

member of the B.N.A. 

Our condolences to Marna and family who have lost a very 

kind and gentle man.  Bill is greatly missed. 
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A Brief History of the Charlotte Mint 
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Along about the 1790's, a young boy named Conrad Reed found a 17 pound shiny rock while playing in a creek in 

Cabarrus County, North Carolina.  He lugged the rock home to show his folks.  They liked the rock and used it for years as 

a doorstop.  In 1802 Conrad's father took the rock to Fayetteville to have it examined.  A jeweler recognized the rock 

immediately as a huge gold nugget.  The jeweler offered Reed $3.50 for the nugget.  Being unaware of the value of this 

unusual rock, he took the offer and was pleased with his good fortune.  About a year later, John found another giant 

nugget in the creek.  This one weighed nearly 28 pounds.  From this series of accidental gold finds, word spread. 

It was not California where the first big gold finds were made, it was in the South.  By 1820, the first U.S. Gold Rush to the 

mountains of North Carolina and Georgia was well underway.  Almost 100 gold mines were operational in just the 20 mile 

area around Charlotte, North Carolina.  Mining and refining gold was just the start of the process.  The gold finally had to 

be converted to a standard weight and size to have a trade value.  That meant that the raw gold was assayed, refined into 

pure bullion, and then struck into "standard" weight of coins so they could be used in commerce. 

This newly opened region quickly grew in wealth and prestige.  Soon private mints like those of the Bechtler's opened to 

assay the gold and mint coins for the area.  You may be surprised to learn that the first gold coin minted in the United 

States was struck in Rutherfordton, North Carolina in 1831 and not at the Philadelphia Mint.  Due to the huge volume of 

gold being produced in the South and the poor state of roads back to the Philadelphia Mint or Northern Banks, the gold 

industry lobbied for the U.S. Government to open an assay office and mint facilities in Charlotte. 

The Charlotte assay office was originally established as a coinage mint in an act approved March 3, 1835, which also 

established branch mints at New Orleans, LA, and Dahlonega, GA.  The mints at Charlotte and Dahlonega were designed 

to serve the gold-producing districts of the southern Appalachian region, which at the time comprised the only gold-

mining territory in the United States.  New Orleans was an important commercial port, and the mint there was expected to 

operate upon foreign coin and bullion. 

From 1804 to 1823 small deposits of native gold aggregating in three years $47,000 had been received from this state.  

Shipments gradually increased, and in 1829 they amounted to $134,000, and there was also $2,500 from Virginia and $3,500 

from South Carolina.  In 1830 Georgia entered the list of gold-producing states with an output of $212,000.  In 1831 

Alabama and Tennessee each made a small showing, and in 1834 the southern Appalachian region made its best output, 

approximately $900,000.  In the following year the act providing for the three new branch mints was passed. 

In November, 1835, Levi Woodbury, secretary of the treasury, was notified by Samuel McComb, who had been appointed 

to select a site for the Charlotte branch, that he had purchased from William Carson and F.L. Smith a full square containing 

near four acres of land for $1,500. 

Proposals for the erection of the building were advertised for in the Charlotte Journal, Washington Globe, Richmond Inquirer, 

and the North Carolina Standard.  The contract was awarded to Perry & Ligon, of Raleigh, N.C., on October 15, 1835, at 

$29,800, to be completed January 1, 1837.  The cost of the machinery, to be furnished by the director of the Mint at 

Philadelphia, furnished the stem engine, shaft, etc., for $8,297, while Merrick, Agnew & Tyler furnished coining presses, 

draw benches, etc., for $6,690.  This equipment was shipped to charlotte in April, 1837.  Considerable difficulty occurred in 

transporting the heavy machinery to Charlotte, and the steam engine was not set up until August. 

 John H. Wheeler of North Carolina was appointed as 

the first superintendent.  J.H. Gibbon and John R. 

Bolton, of Pennsylvania, were appointed assayer and 

coiner, respectively.  In December 1837, the secretary of 

the Treasury was advised that the deposits of gold had 

amounted to $130,600, and the coinage to $84,165.  The 

dies for this coinage were made at the Philadelphia 

Mint, and in transmitting them the director of the Mint 

urged Col. Wheeler, the superintendent, to hasten the 

coinage, and mentioned that although the dies are 

dated 1838, there was no objection to using them in 

1837.  The reason given for the haste was that the 

equipment might be tested, particularly the operation 

of the coinage press by steam power, which was 

regarded as in some degree experimental.   
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Congratulations to members Dan Mancuso and Frank 

Switalski who won free 26-week subscriptions to Numismatic 

News at our November 21st Third Sunday Bourse.  Put your 

name and address on the provided form at the entrance to the 

Knights of Columbus at our December 19th Third Sunday 

Bourse and place it in the box.  Maybe you will be the next 

winner of Numismatic News.  Don’t forget that we will 

continue to get these complimentary offers from Krause 

Publications if we have enough people participating in the 

drawings.  Everyone is eligible, even those who already 

subscribe.  Numismatic News will extend any current 

subscription. 

We will be very happy to see you beginning at 10:00 A.M. 

December 19th at the Knights of Columbus, 2379 Union Road 

in Cheektowaga.  Come on in and finish up your Christmas 

shopping. 

If you've been to any of our meetings at the Polish Falcons 

lately you know that we compete with another event that is 

also held on our meeting night.  The group that meets has a 

D.J. and their music is loud and drowns out our meeting and 

auction. But no more.  Beginning next year we will meet on 

the second Tuesday of the month with no background music. 

The next meeting will be on January 11th with food —pizza, 

wings and drinks compliments of the B.N.A.  Subsequent 

dates for the year are listed in another place in this newsletter. 

Members begin to gather at 7:00 P.M. with the meeting 

starting at 7:30.  Join your fellow members for a meeting, 

auction and drawing.  Come early if you are interested in 

reading last month’s minutes.  They will be available for 

members’ review before the meeting to allow more time for 

additional items of interest to the general membership. 

To all members who receive their newsletter via email: If your 

email address changes, we need to hear from you so we can 

continue to send the newsletter to you.  Send your new email 

info to buftat@verizon.net 
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A Brief History of the Charlotte Mint ……….. con’t 

The application of steam power to coinage was first made 

in this country at the Philadelphia Mint in 1836. 

On the night of July 27, 1844, the charlotte Mint was nearly 

destroyed by fire, which occurred in the coining room and 

nearly consumed the entire building.  The machinery was 

seriously injured, but the records, being stored in the vault, 

were not injured.  Mr. Caldwell, the superintendent, 

reported that evidently the fire was the work of a thief, as 

his living apartments had been entered and articles stolen. 

 

 

The application of steam power to coinage was first made 

in this country at the Philadelphia Mint in 1836. 

The present building was authorized by Act of March 3, 

1845 and occupied in 1846.  It was used for coinage 

purposes until May 20, 1861, when North Carolina entered 

the Confederacy and operations were suspended.  The 

building was used during the Civil War as a Confederate 

hospital. 

In 1867 the assay office at Charlotte was re-established by 

Act of Congress dated March 19, and was maintained as 

such until the close of the fiscal year 1913. 

The mint at Dahlonega was never reopened after the Civil 

War.  Coinage operations resumed at New Orleans after 

the war, but were suspended and the coining machinery 

removed in 1910. 

 

Coin Facts 

A foreign coin was the main coin in use for decades in the 

American colonies. The Spanish milled silver dollar, 

commonly known as the "pillar dollar" or "piece of eight" 

was legal currency in the U.S. until 1857. 

 

The word "dime" is derived from the Latin word "decima", 

which means the "tenth part". 

 

The smallest monetary denomination coin ever issued in 

the U.S. was the half cent, minted from 1793 through 1857. 

Coin Facts ………………………………………… con’t 

The Kennedy half dollar has been issued in three different 

metallic composition varieties, namely: .900 Fine Silver in 

1964, .400 clad silver from 1965 and 1970, and cupro-nickel 

clad copper since 1971. 

 

The motto IN GOD WE TRUST first appeared on a U.S. 

coin in 1864, during the Civil War. In particular, the two-

cent piece, first minted in that year, was the first coin with 

the slogan. 

 

Calvin Coolidge was the first and only President to have 

his portrait appear on a coin minted while he was still 

alive. 

mailto:buftat@verizon.net
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